

NOV 07 2022

Phaedra Hitchings, Executive Director Saskatchewan Literacy Network director@saskliteracy.ca

Georgia Lavallee, Executive Director Saskatchewan Early Childhood Association seca.executivedirector@gmail.com

Dear Phaedra Hitchings and Georgia Lavallee:

Thank you for your correspondence requesting that November 20, 2022, be proclaimed as Child Day in Saskatchewan. I am pleased to inform you that the proclamation has been prepared and is attached.

The Government of Saskatchewan is committed to improving the learning environments of our young people by working collaboratively with valued organizations like yours. Child Day aligns with our commitment to supporting children's well-being and we are proud to proclaim the first Child Day in our province this year.

On behalf of the Government of Saskatchewan, I would like to thank you for taking the initiative to request Child Day be recognized in our province.

I wish you a successful Child Day in Saskatchewan.

Sincerely,

**Dustin Duncan** 

Attachment